



Complaints, Suggestions and Compliments Procedure

Introduction

Barnet Mencap welcomes complaints, suggestions and compliments. It sees this as a way for people supported by Barnet Mencap to express their views about the standard of service or about the actions or lack of action by the staff, volunteers or other service users.   We take all complaints seriously and we are happy to listen to any suggestions that people make. 

Compliments and Suggestions
We would also like to know when things are going well and welcome people’s comments.  Compliments or suggestions about how to change and improve our services help us to meet the needs of people with learning disabilities, autistic people and family carers in the best way. Compliments or suggestions can be made to any of Barnet Mencap’s staff and should be passed to the Project Manager who will forward them to the Chief Executive, who will include them in the Agenda of the HR Sub-Committee meeting.

Complaints
Our Complaints procedures include an Easyread form and is designed so all people who use our service can access and make use of it. Many people with a learning disability, autistic people, children with ADHD  or people with other disabilities are potentially at risk and may not be able to communicate clearly if they have a complaint. Reasonable adjustments will be made to the procedure so that people can complain effectively. It is therefore important that parents or family carers contact us too, so that we are able to look into any complaint or concerns that clients or carers may have.

We have both a formal and informal complaints procedure. But Barnet Mencap will ensure that any issue brought to our attention is recorded.

All staff and volunteers will be made aware of the complaints, suggestions and compliments procedure. This will be done during their Induction programme.
What should you do?
Informal Complaints:

If people have a complaint, we ask that they raise this in the first instance with the relevant Project Manager. If the complaint is minor, it is hoped that any concerns related to the complaint can and will be addressed informally and quickly. The Project Manager will document the complaint, and any action taken, on a complaints log (which is stored on the Managers’ Sharepoint Team Site)If for any reason it is not possible to resolve the matter informally, or the complaint is about the Project Manager, people are advised to raise that matter with the Chief Executive.

If the complaint is more serious or a minor complaint cannot be satisfactorily resolved, it will be dealt with as a formal complaint.
Formal Complaints: 

The complaint can be made verbally or in writing, and should be passed to the Chief Executive, who will arrange a response on behalf of Barnet Mencap. The details of the complaint will be recorded on the complaints log (stored on the BM Managers’ Sharepoint Team Site). These sheets are monitored and reviewed by the Business and Strategy Manager, and by the Board, on a quarterly basis, via the HR sub-committee, including the lessons learned.
The Project Manager will usually be asked to investigate the complaint.

The Project Manager will then set a time to contact the person making the complaint to discuss the complaint in detail and be clear what action they feel should have taken place. The Project Manager will offer to meet the complainant or to deal with it via a method that suits the complainant, including the telephone or email. The focus should be on clarifying what the complainant wants to happen, and any lessons for the organisation.  The Project Manager will also talk to witnesses or any other relevant people and take account of all the facts and circumstances.  

The Project Manager will write a letter to the complainant with the outcome of the investigation.   The letter will inform the complainant of their right to appeal if they are still not satisfied.

Responses to any complaint will be made within ten working days from the point the complaint is made. It will be in writing and a copy given to the Chief Executive.
If the complaint is about the Project Manager or Deputy Chief Executive, then the steps above will be undertaken by the Chief Executive. If the complaint is about the Chief Executive the steps will be taken by the Chair.
Appeals

If the person making the complaint is still not satisfied, they are advised to appeal to the Chair of Barnet Mencap. The Chair will arrange to meet with them to discuss the appeal.  This will be arranged within 10 working days. The Chair will appoint a panel of upto three trustees to hear the appeal and will usually chair the appeal meeting.  They will hear information from the Chief Executive and the complainant, and review the paperwork.  The Panel will then make a decision and convey it in writing to both parties.  
The Board will receive an annual report, via the HR sub-committee, with the number of complaints and compliments received, giving an indication of common themes and the lessons learned by the organisation.

Taking a complaint further than Barnet Mencap
Once a complaint has been fully dealt with by Barnet Mencap, if the complainant is not satisfied with the outcome they can refer their complaint to the Local Government and Social Care Ombudsman (LGSCO) and ask for it to be reviewed. The LGSCO provides a free, independent service.

The LGSCO Advice Team can be contacted for information and advice, or to register a complaint:

T: 0300 061 0614

E: advice@lgo.org.uk

W: www.lgo.org.uk
The LGSCO will not usually investigate a complaint until Barnet Mencap has had an opportunity to respond and resolve matters. 
Their service is registered with and regulated by the Care Quality Commission (CQC). The CQC cannot get involved in individual complaints about providers, but is happy to receive information about our services at any time. The CQC can be contacted at:

Care Quality Commission National Correspondence

Citygate

Gallowgate

Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 4PA

T: 03000 616161

W: www.cqc.org.uk/contactus.cfm
This policy was approved by the Board on 12th October 2023. It will be reviewed in October 2025.
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